
Under 65? 
Apply for SoonerCare with 
the new Medicaid Expansion

Oklahoma City Indian Clinic (OKCIC) and the Oklahoma 
Health Care Authority are happy to announce that 

Oklahoma is expanding Medicaid for adults aged 19-64 with 
incomes at or below 138% of the federal poverty level. Per 
Indian Health Service Purchased Referred Care guidelines, 
all patients under 65 years old must apply for Medicaid 
Expansion benefits effective July 1, 2021. 

Coverage begins July 1, 2021
Enrollment begins June 1, 2021

Apply online TODAY at 
www.mysoonercare.org

Frequently Asked Questions
•	 I already have medical care at OKCIC, why do I need this?

•	 Having insurance is always good because it may cover services that OKCIC and 
Indian Health Service Purchased Referred Care do not cover.

•	 Can I still be seen at OKCIC?
•	 Yes! We will continue to be your medical home and offer you all the same culturally 

sensitive care that you are receiving now.
•	 How do I apply?

•	 You can apply online at www.mysoonercare.org, by calling the SoonerCare 
Helpline at 800-987-7767 or with a Patient Benefits Coordinator at OKCIC.

•	 What does Medicaid Expansion mean for existing SoonerCare members?
•	 Benefits for existing SoonerCare members will not change.

For further questions, call OKCIC at (405) 948-4900 
and ask to speak to a Patient Benefits Coordinator.


